CHURCH OF ENGLAND PARISHES IN ORDSALL 

REPORT OF:
Malcolm Sykes - Area Co-ordinator, Ordsall/Langworthy

TO:
Ordsall/Langworthy Community Committee on 5th October 2004

1. PURPOSE OF THE REPORT

1.1 To inform Committee of a decision by the Church of England to unite two parishes in Ordsall and to declare St Ignatius Church redundant.

2
THE FORMER PARISHES
2.1 There were formerly two Church of England parishes covering the Ordsall area: the parish of St Clement and the parish of St Ignatius and Stowell Memorial.  

2.2 St Clement parish church, and its attached parsonage house, situated on the north side of Ordsall Park, is a Grade II listed building.  

2.3 St Ignatius parish church, although not listed, is an attractive Edwardian building that makes a significant contribution to the character of the New Barracks estate.  The parsonage house of St Clement and St Ignatius is a modern house, separate from the church.

2.4 A single minister has served both parishes in recent years and no services have been held in St Ignatius for some time.  

2.5 The present incumbent occupies the parsonage house of St Clement and St Ignatius, with the parsonage house of St Clements rented to a local family.

3
NEW ARRANGEMENTS

3.1 The Church Commissioners have recently confirmed a Pastoral Scheme uniting the two former parishes into a new parish, named “The Parish of Ordsall and Salford Quays”.  

3.2 St Clements Church becomes the parish church.  The former St Ignatius and Stowell Memorial parsonage house becomes the place of resident of the incumbent.  Rev Rachel Ross is the first incumbent of the new parish.

3.1 St Ignatius Church has been declared redundant.  No decision will be taken on the future of the redundant building until the results of a feasibility study on its potential use are known.

3.2 The parsonage house of St Clement and St Ignatius will continue to be the parish residence.  The parsonage house of St Clement would be transferred to the Diocesan Board of Finance, to be held for diocesan purposes.

4 RECOMMENDATIONS

4.1 It is recommended that Community Committee note the report

MALCOLM SYKES

Area Coordinator and Director of Development Services

